
From: Arlene McCann   
Sent: Sunday, October 3, 2021 11:37 PM 
To: Arlene McCann <  
Subject: October 4th Deputation  
 
Dear Councillor, 
 
Thank you for your time in considering these important amendments. I support the proposed changes and will be 
speaking to that effect tomorrow night. I hope you vote in favour of these amendments. 
 
Attached to this email is my deputation. The portions I will be reading aloud to the Council are bolded. I encourage 
you to read the non-bolded sections as well.  
 
I have also attached pictures of the construction site at , which is our side yard neighbour. The 
company in charge of this site is Colby Marshall’s.  
 
At the bottom of the deputation are links to videos, applicable by-laws and articles. I provide these to offer reference 
to issues I address in the deputation. If you wish to view videos of the unsafe construction practices on this site, 
please let me know and I will send them in a separate email. 
 
Please let me know if you have any questions.  
 
Thank you again for expertise you bring to our City Council. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Arlene McCann 

 
 

 
  



Thank you for taking the time at this very late hour to listen to all our deputations. I speak 
tonight in support of the proposed amendments to the Zoning By-Law 2009-141 for 
Affordable Housing. I see a substantive change in the proposed amendments from the 
original, and for that I both commend and thank you. Your respect for a healthy and orderly 
community is readily apparent. I also want to make clear that I am not opposed to increasing 
the density of the city; it is in all our best interests to retain what farmland and green space 
we have left. We must accomplish this intensification while adhering to stringent 
environmental guidelines. Anyone doubting the urgency of our climate crisis is, at best, naive 
and ignorant of the facts, or, at worst, ignoring the issues for short term financial gain. 
Neither can be tolerated if we are to redirect our present negative path. 
 
**I encourage our Mayor and Councillors to read my full statement that has been previously 
sent to you. Attached to that email are pictures of the stalled construction at 34 Burton 
Avenue at various stages of construction, as well as links to documents that provide a factual 
reference and YouTube videos, with time stamps, of Colby Marshall’s lobbying campaign to 
ensure the continued large profits for investors. 
 
The issues that ensued from the original by-law did not stem from negative intent. I truly 
believe that our Mayor and Council had the best of intentions: they wanted to solve the 
problem of affordable housing. The issues began with developers taking advantage of the 
vague wording to increase their profit margins, rather than increase the number of affordable 
homes. We have previously documented the destruction to both our environment and 
community – the damage that has been done cannot be undone – amends have yet to be 
realized from the developers, the owners of these rental properties and from the city. The 
developers claim they are doing this to provide affordable housing – the facts report differently. 
There were only 15 detached accessory dwelling built last year and only 27 built as of 
September 21 of this year. These numbers are shockingly low for the havoc they have wreaked 
upon our communities. Only 25% of the most recent buildings are affordable. Contrast these 
numbers with the proposal for Jacob’s Terrace complex (1000’s of units) and the proposed 505 
Yonge Street complex (418 units). The built forms that have shared walls, floors, ceilings, etc. 
are able to produce large numbers of affordable homes. Homes in backyards are expensive to 
build, which explains the high rental costs ($2800 - $3200 as per MCIS’s videos) 
 
I would like to think we can learn from these past errors. The proposed changes are a good 
starting point. It is in the implementation of these by-laws where I have concerns. Systemic 
“information silos” – a great term I was just recently introduced to – meaning the problem of 
one department not having a clue what is happening elsewhere – was evident as I recently 
watched the Codrington Street neighbourhood provide two hours of substantive reasons to 
the Committee of Adjustment for a proposal not to go ahead - only to see it approved. The 
reason cited? The Committee could only consider the narrow parameters allowed by the 
wording of the zoning by-law, with everything else being out their jurisdiction. Each 
department – think “information silo” - had checked off on this project, while none had been 
able to consider the project as a whole. That example can be multiplied across the city. No 
one can, with any honesty, state that this project, and many others like it, are to the benefit 



of the residents of the city; the only true beneficiary is the developer’s bank account. What 
can you, as the leaders of our city, do to prevent such planning gaffs? Please consider that, 
when finalizing the wording of any new by-laws and/or amendments. 
 
The other trend that is emerging with the Committee of Adjustment, is that the magnitude of 
the adjustments they are being asked to consider is growing. With that increased power, the 
accountability of this group needs to be monitored. Is this body effective? What baseline can be 
used to determine its effectiveness? What guidelines are in place to determine whether a 
matter is sufficiently limited in scope to meet the mandate for this group?  
 
I encourage you to view the attached pictures and videos that give examples of serious 
problems that result from other communication failures. Permits approved for projects where 
the site is not large enough to adhere to the Ministry of Labour rules for safety. The City of 
Barrie does not inspect the site until the footings are poured – the Ministry of Labour does not 
attend a site unless a complaint is made. Gone are the days of random inspections – cuts to the 
number of inspectors forced the stop to that practice. On the site pictured, this developer 
counts on little oversight to cut costs – at the expense of both his workers’ safety and the 
neighbourhood’s safety. The fencing and sloping you see, were only done after multiple 
complaints were made to the Ministry of Labour that resulted in multiple inspections. At 
present the site is again delayed – this time due to uneven walls. These are not the contractors 
we want for our city projects. 
 
Tree protection is gaining strength with mandating site plan reviews for detached accessory 
dwellings. I hope it will gain further strength when the individual tree by-law study is 
complete. Prior to the passing of these amendments tonight, any trees that are part of a 
woodlot within the city of Barrie – even if they are on private property – are protected and 
the Development Application – Submission, Review and Approval Flow Chart in the Tree 
Protection Manual must be followed. This is good, but I have two concerns. One, how are the 
private property owners to know that they are not allowed to cut down these trees that are 
part of this ecological woodlot that is protected under city bylaws? I am confident that we 
have lost many trees due to that communication lapse. (I had written this section prior to an 
incident that occurred on Saturday October 2. A neighbour called seeking aid to face a loud and 
angry owner/contractor and a tree service man that were intending to cut down trees 
protected by the above bylaw. Suffice to say that it was an ugly incident that could have been 
avoided by either the owner doing a more thorough review of applicable bylaws, and/or the 
city posting/communicating with landowners adjacent to these protected forests.) Two, on 
page 6 and 7 of the same flow charts there are key stages where someone must make a 
judgement call as to whether a tree “should” or “could” be protected. The person, or persons, 
making that call will approach it with a bias formed by this Council. My question, to you, Mr. 
Mayor and Council, is: What is your bias? Do you wish this decision to be made with a bent 
toward retaining all possible trees? Or do you wish to expediate the project regardless of the 
canopy loss? To approach this question with fiscal responsibility, you must reject the one-to-
one replacement of a mature tree for a sapling; that thinking is lazy in its analysis. The mature 
trees need to be considered as a cost saving venture; the city need do very little but allow 



them to survive. The list of the benefits these trees provide us is lengthy; the monetary cost 
to the city is near zero. 
 
In the final 60 seconds of the most recent General Planning Meeting a vote was taken on 
increasing the footprint of residential development on Institutional Land from 30% to 50%. 
The lack of discussion over that change, and the loose wording, makes me worry that we 
could be setting the stage for another detached accessory dwelling type debacle. Will there 
be safeguards, i.e., specific wording, in place to avoid the green spaces on these inner-city 
institutional lands from disappearing? With the increased density from projects, such as 
those proposed on Jacob’s Terrace, we will be needing all the inner-city green spaces we 
have. Once these open spaces are gone – they are not coming back. We have so many 
properties within our city borders that are sitting idle – broken tarmac, gathering garbage, 
weed infested and offering an opening to negative behaviours – can these lands, that have 
already seen prior development, not be incentivized toward residential development? Please 
don’t build over our green spaces – we have lost far too many already. 
 
 
 
In conclusion, your decisions have consequences we are facing daily. Past mistakes are now 
quite literally tearing neighbourhoods apart. As of September 21st, only 42 detached 
accessory dwellings have been permitted this year and last:  all this disruption for 42 units – 
42 units with less than 25% of them meeting the definition of affordable housing. We need 
these proposed amendments to be approved tonight – waiting even another month means 
more neighbourhoods are being exposed to long lasting upheaval. 
 
Thank you for attention. I welcome any questions you may have. 
 
 
Barrie’s Tree Protection Manual (Version 4, Revised June 2019):   Link 
1.0 General Tree Protection Policy: All trees situated on City property are protected under the 
provisions of City By-laws. On private property, all trees within an ecological woodlot of 0.2 ha 
(1/2 acre) or greater are protected under the provisions of the Tree Preservation By-law (2005-
120) or its successor (Appendix 1). (Page1) 
 

Public Tree Protection By-law 2014-116: Link   

Page 3:  
S. 2 (b) Definition of a woodlot: For the purposes of this by-law a boundary woodlot shall be 
defined by the ecological limit of the woodlot and not by private property boundaries. 

 

  



 
 
Planning Committee Meeting | March 23, 2021:  
Time 19:35: Link    
 
June 15, 2021 BarrieToday.com article:  
Public Meeting shows both sides of the Barrie’s Affordable Housing: Link 
 
 
“In 2020, for example, only 25 per cent of new second suites were assumed to be rented at an 
affordable rate, compared to 70 per cent in 2018 and 2019, and 90 per cent in 2017.” 
 
 
 
February 2021 Colby Marshall YouTube Video: Link  
Time 18:21: Promoting the “low hanging fruit for investors” available in Barrie. He goes on to 
state he builds 800 sq ft homes with full basements – 2 bedrooms up and 2 bedrooms down for 
a total of 1600 sq ft. Able to get $2800 to $3200 per month in rent. 
 
Time 28:45:  Host Matt McKeever: “You make cash flow from day one…these new suites 
wouldn’t fall under the new rental restrictions [Marshall nods in agreement] as far as rent 
raises...huge upside…also the basement is just waiting on slap up a wall [sic] and you can just 
juice the returns even more.” [Marshall continues to nod in agreement] 
 
 
October 2, 2021 Colby Marshall YouTube video: The Death of Garden Suites in Barrie, 
Ontario: Link    
 
Time 0:45and again at 21:00: “You are going to have to buy lots in these really high-end 
neighbourhoods – where I can guarantee you, they don’t want them!” [Implying that more 
affluent neighbourhoods don’t want these “houses in backyards” presumably because of the 
devaluation of their property.] 
 
Time 15:16: [Marshall discussing each element of the Scoped Site Plan] “A proposed grading 
plan of what it’s gonna look like when it’s complete. Again, you’re gonna to have to look at your 
topographic survey, an engineer is going to have to design it, you just can’t go and guess on it.” 
 
Time 22:10: Marshall arguing to keep basements: 
“You have to remove all the organics, all the tree roots, all the topsoil, whether it’s a basement 
or slab on grade. You are going to do the same amount of damage.”  
[Marshall does not say that with a basement you also have to have proper sloping to conform 
to Ministry of Labour safety rules for pit excavation – possibly because as can be seen in his 
videos showing his home constructions, he does not conform to these safety rules. This can also 



be seen in the attached pictures. With this sloping, in sandy areas, you must dig out one foot 
for every foot you go down, thus more of the property is damaged.] 



 
July 5th, 2021: Norway spruce planted around 1904 by former Mayor Ross 



 

 
Aug 9, 2021: Pit sat idle for one month, unsafe erosion on vertical walls 



 
Aug 17, 2021: Further damage to Church's trees as slope is created to conform with Ministry's 
laws 



 
Aug 17 Severed roots of spruce, illegal vertical pit walls, fencing flattened 



 
Aug 17, 2021:  View showing pit encroaching on property boundaries damaging all boundary 
trees  
 



 
August 17, 2021: Further excavation means further damage to trees 
 



 
Aug 19, 2021: Unsafe pit excavation practices 



 

 
Sept 8, 2021: Site has sat idle for 3 weeks due to uneven walls 



From: Jennifer van Gennip <   
Sent: Friday, October 1, 2021 7:19 AM 
To: cityclerks <cityclerks@barrie.ca> 
Subject: Oct 4 deputation 
 
Good morning Tara, 
 
I apologize for missing the cutoff for deputation requests for October 4th.  
 
If possible, I'd like to be considered as an emergency deputation on behalf of SCATEH Barrie Chapter 
regarding the Affordable Housing Bylaw Amendments, but I do see there are already several. If not, I can 
also make a written submission.  
 
Thanks very much, 

Jennifer van Gennip 
Director of Communications 
Redwood Park Communities 
www.redwoodparkcommunities.com 
  



From: Andy Thomson   
Sent: Friday, October 1, 2021 4:20 PM 
To: Wendy Cooke <Wendy.Cooke@barrie.ca> 
Subject: Deputation wrt DADUs Oct 4 
 
Hi Wendy, I'd like to make a deputation in SUPPORT of the DADU by-law as it stands. I feel that council is 
making planning decisions that will have unintended consequences and wanted to show council and the 
public what this results in pin places like Etobicoke, Port Credit and other municipalities.  
 
I will have 4 slides to illustrate the issues.  
 
Best, 
 
Andy 
 
 
 
  



































 
From: Meaghan Marshall <   
Sent: Monday, October 4, 2021 7:55 AM 
To: cityclerks <cityclerks@barrie.ca> 
Subject: Deputation Request 
 

Good Morning, 

Please accept this email as our request to do a deputation in support of amendments to the 
comprehensive zoning bylaw 2009-141 for affordable housing. 

We are happy to include photos if needed, 

 

Meaghan Kennedy  

Denise Schulze   

 

 





Taylor McAleer 
 

 
 

 

 
Good Evening Mayor Lehman and members of council. 
 
My name is Taylor McAleer.  I have been a Barrie resident for over 50 years and I 
have lived on  in Ward 8 for most of it. 
 
      Thank you for the opportunity to speak.  I support the proposed changes 
regarding Detached Accessory Suites in Barrie.  I also encourage further 
restrictions in this regard that would see a reduction in the carbon footprint and 
the consumption of green space in the city.   
 
Ideally the goal should be home ownership opportunity and not rental availability. 
 
The irony is that the current housing price crisis is also being fueled by developers 
that are purchasing the very same homes that are within the means of 1st time 
home owners. 
 
They are taking home ownership opportunities away by decreasing the availability 
of lower priced homes.  Typically these modest homes with larger backyards are 
being sought after for the development of Detached Accessory Suites. 
 
No one is forced to own a home, but as a consequence, they are being forced to 
rent.  Families looking for starter homes are being deprived of the right to 
affordable home ownership, when they face competition by investors looking to 
change the land use for profit. 
 
I have heard too often, the notion that developers are meeting a call and 
providing service to those in need.  This claim of altruism or humanitarianism is 
repugnant when motives are financial.   
 
When the change to a property incorporates the addition of a Detached 
Accessory Suite the change becomes permanent.  Immediately it becomes less 
affordable, and serves only those looking to create income.  It alters the 



homogenous nature of the neighborhood that was defined to support the single-
family unit. 

The people adjacent to these properties have rights as well, and reasonable 
expectations regarding the neighborhood in which their investment was made.   I 
had no reason to think that an adjacent property would be able to double or 
triple its family unit capacity, and less reason to think the number of dwellings 
would double. 

There is/was no precedence.  It is/was unheard of, and it, to me is a deception, 
and inconsistent with existing zone ordinance.  I would not have made my biggest 
life investment here otherwise.  I invested in a heritage neighborhood, one that 
was set on preservation. 

Sadly, what may come to be is the displacement of long-time or low-income 
residents who incur higher property taxes because the market values inflate with 
the addition of the Detached Accessory Suites.  

I believe significant guidelines are needed to prevent our neighborhoods from 
being commercialized.   

My request would be to see targeted affordability programs…….start focusing on 
underdeveloped areas instead of battling for greater density in existing single-
family areas. 

There are circumstances where Detached Accessory Suites are not appropriate 
based on good land planning principles, and more so than ever, increasing our 
carbon footprint in this manner is irresponsible. 

Valid design considerations are needed, particularly in heritage areas.  I would 
also suggest there be limits in the number of detached secondary dwellings 
allowed per ward and per street. 

I am also asking council to impose rent control measures to ensure affordable 
housing. 

I support the changes proposed here this evening.  Thank you. 



From Arnie Ivsins








